

## AYRSHIRE FLYERS SPEED SKATING CLUB

Minute of ad hoc Meeting  
held on Thursday 23 June 2011  
at 7.30 pm in Cafe at Auchenharvie Ice Rink  
(immediately after AGM)

**Present:** Ailsa Hull, Alistair Johnston, Samantha Inch, Alex McGow, Archie Marshall, Carol Miller, Sandra Taylor, and Sylvia Wilson

Description	Action
<b>Apologies</b>	
No apologies as all of new committee present, having attended the AGM.	
<b>Minutes of last meeting</b>	
The minute of the last (interim - ad hoc) meeting held on Thursday 9 June were not available. This will be emailed to all of the committee in time for first full meeting.	SW
<b>Race suits</b>	
If conversion rate is correct it would appear that currently Louis Garneau's quote for suit with Kevlar is approx £120 if a minimum order for 12 suits is placed (plus delivery and customs). However there is a set up charge on top of this of approx £40 and it was agreed that this set up charge should be met by the club. Sizes, etc to be confirmed for skaters and firm quotation to be received with the intention of placing order by end of June as this should mean suits will be delivered in time for new skating season.	SW
<b>"Graeme Obree" organised cycle run on Sunday 31<sup>st</sup> July</b>	
At the previous committee meeting on 9 <sup>th</sup> June it had been agreed that the link for this, which had been circulated by South Ayrshire Sports Council, be put on the website for information to interested parties. A Marshall has now asked that this session be cancelled (not only because he will not be available as he will be going on this cycle run) as he would like as many club members as possible to participate and make this new venture a success. As well as this being good training for speed skating Graeme Obree did attend the speed skating club at Limekiln Road many years ago.	SW
KA Leisure to be asked for a substitute session as the club will be losing two Sundays in a row (24 <sup>th</sup> due to BoB hockey camp). This should be confirmed shortly and membership will then be advised.	SW
<b>Tesco Vouchers</b>	
S Taylor asked that S Walker-Stewart be reminded to use the vouchers already banked when he places our order. A Marshall to advise what is required from the catalogue.	SWS/ AM
<b>Community Games at KA Campus St Matthew's Academy</b>	
An email received from KA Leisure regarding the above had been circulated to the previous committee. This event is being held on Saturday 27 <sup>th</sup> August and currently clubs are being asked for an interest to come up set up stalls to try and promote their group. It was suggested that we should provide a presence and perhaps take along a slide board for volunteers to try after a demonstration by a skater.	SW
<b>Date of next committee meeting</b>	
The date of the first official meeting of the new committee was arranged for Thursday 4 <sup>th</sup> August 2011. To be held in Auchenharvie ice rink unless advised otherwise.	